X. Community Development Property (G.S. 160A-457)

A. Notice of Public Hearing Pursuant to G.S. 160A-457

notice of public hearing

The City of ABC proposes to convey land located on Killingsworth Road for a community development project pursuant to North Carolina General Statute § 160A-457. The ABC City Council intends, subject to public comment at the public hearing for which notice is hereby given, to consider approval of the conveyance of a fee simple interest in a 5-acre tract of land that the city acquired on February 19, 1999. This tract fronts on Killingsworth Road, approximately 200 yards south of its intersection with Prescott Street. It is bounded by Killingsworth Road on the west, property owned by Fremont Manufacturing Co. on the north and east, and property owned by Sandy Ceramics on the south. A map of the tract and its environs is available at the office of the city Planning and Development Department, Third Floor, ABC City Hall. The conveyance will be made to Harvey Scott, Inc., which has committed to construct a broom manufacturing facility on the tract. Harvey Scott, Inc., will pay $30,000 for the site, which is the appraised value of the property. 

The ABC City Council will hold a public hearing on the city’s proposed conveyance of this tract of land at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, March 10, 200x, in the Council Chambers, ABC City Hall. The council invites all interested persons to attend and present their views. 

